
FEMA Issues Public Notice: Alligator
Drive 
Release Date: July 10, 2020

PANAMA CITY, Fla. — A public notice is now available that addresses the
Federal Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA) intention to reimburse eligible
applicants for costs to repair or replace facilities damaged by Hurricane Michael
(FEMA-DR-4399-FL) occurring October 7, 2018 to October 19, 2018.

 

This notice concerns the Public Assistance (PA) project for Alligator Drive road
repairs in Alligator Point, Franklin County, Florida, with hazard mitigation
protection to prevent future storm erosion damage.

 

The notice is now posted on FEMA’s disaster declaration website at
https://www.fema.gov/disaster/notices/dr-4399-fl-public-notice-003-alligator-drive.

 

FEMA has prepared a Supplemental Environmental Assessment (SEA), which
may be viewed at these locations:

 

https://www.floridadisaster.org/globalassets/dem/recovery/fema-environmental-
assessments/supplemental-environmental-assessment-alligator-drive-road-
repairs-2020.pdf

 

https://www.franklincountyflorida.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Supplemental-
Environmental-Assessment-%E2%80%93-Alligator-Drive-Road-Repairs.pdf
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A hard copy of the SEA is available at the Franklin County Planning Office,
located at 34 Forbes St., Apalachicola, FL 32320, during normal business hours.

 

This will be the only public notice provided. Interested persons may obtain
information about these actions or a specific project by writing to the Federal
Emergency Management Agency – Region IV - EHP, 3003 Chamblee Tucker Rd,
Atlanta, GA 30341-4112, or via email to FEMA-R4EHP@fema.dhs.gov. Please
include in the subject line of the email, “FL-4337-PW-01152, Franklin County.”
Comments should be sent in writing to the above address within 30 days of the
date of this notice.

 

FEMA is required by law to provide public notice of its intent to provide federal
assistance and grant opportunities through the Public Assistance (PA), Individual
Assistance (IA), or Hazard Mitigation Grant (HMGP) programs.

 

###

FEMA’s mission: Helping people before, during, and after disasters. For a list of
resources available to individuals and businesses affected by Hurricane Michael,
visit www.floridadisaster.org/info. For more Hurricane Michael recovery
information, visit www.fema.gov/disaster/4399. Follow FEMA and the Florida
Division of Emergency Management on Twitter at @FEMARegion4 and
@FLSERT. You may also visit FEMA and the Division’s Facebook pages at
Facebook.com/FEMA and Facebook.com/FloridaSERT.
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